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PERMANENT MISSION OF EL SALVADOR
TO THE 
ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
Note No. OEA-100/07
April 26, 2007
Excellency:

I have the honor to address your Excellency, in your capacity as Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs, to refer to the draft resolution “Right to the Truth,” which the Permanent Council will present to the General Assembly for consideration at its thirty-seventh regular session, to be held in the Republic of Panama in June.

In this connection, I am forwarding to you herewith a declaration on that resolution so that it may be fully incorporated into the text of the resolution.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration. 


Abigail Castro de Pérez

Ambassador

Permanent Representative 

His Excellency
Ambassador Osmar Chohfi
Permanent Representative of Brazil
Organization of American States 

Washington, D.C. 

DECLARATION

The Republic of El Salvador acknowledges the merit of the draft resolution on the right to the truth and especially the right of relatives of missing persons to learn of their whereabouts.  However, the draft resolution should not be considered an instrument that affects the manner and methods used in the different national reconciliation processes of states that have suffered from armed conflict in their territories, in particular those in which peace and national reconciliation processes are based on amnesties called for and negotiated by the parties to the conflict and supported by the international community.  Likewise, the Salvadorian state affirms that it does not recognize any ties whatsoever between the content of international instruments, resolutions, conclusions, or recommendations to which it is not a state party or that have emerged from forums or meetings in which it has not participated.  Lastly, the Republic of El Salvador expresses its support for the aforementioned resolution under the terms indicated, provided that its content does not affect the domestic legal framework of the Salvadorian state.
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